
Canterbury Dressage Group 
Meeting Minutes 18 October 2017 
 
NEC 7pm 

1. Welcome 
Mel Van der Pol, Shannon Brien, Sarah Collins, Robyn Savage, Sarah Hazlewood, 
Charmaine Racke, Linda Griffiths, Cherie Pearson, Karen Daniel, Gill and Charles 
Usher, Nicki Ford, Jane Crichton, Andrew Bruce 
 

2. Apologies: 
 

Linda WD, Holly Merritt, Soo Wells, Aubrey McRae, Ken Wilson, Charlotte Faulks 
 
3. Matters for general business 

 
Spring Series Final Day – 5 November 
Big entries – usual plans underway for this, Mel Catering, Sarah Collins First Aid. 
 
WDC – Plans well underway 

o Go through list of things required to be done 
o Catering for judges, writes, officials and sponsors. There are only 2 judges 

and writers plus stewards and shadow judges. 
o One car for E required for visiting judge. Shadow judges can DIY – can they 

organise own writers. Can the judges help each other out.  
o Flowers – Ilam florist are sponsoring which is very grateful and they can be 

used for Champs also.  
o Cocktail party on Thursday – 40 riders. 
o Still looking at funding for a Marquee.  
o Vets, stewards and TD organised. 
o Sarah is going to do the office on Thursday and Friday 
o Caravan for the music and sound on Wednesday 
o Videographer and photography – NZEquine  also doing champs. 
o Flowers need to be put out around the arena on Wednesday 
o Will there be area familiarisation? If so, when? 
o Stables and yards – does someone need to monitor 
o Arenas being put up – will have to be done Wednesday? 
o Health and Safety – will be organised with what we usually do 
o First aid – Viv will do music for Canterbury Champs, so she will be there. We 

will have someone organised for the Friday WDC. 
o Bathrooms – someone needs to keep an eye on them / monitored. 

▪ We will charge DNZ for the cleaner  
o Cocktail – need people to help 
o Notify fire brigade – TD’s job?  



o Liquor license – CCC – Shannon’s Austin has a licence and would be able to 
assist in purchasing alcohol and could be available with his licence. 

 
 
Canterbury Champs 
Go through list of things required to be done 
- Aubrey has done CC schedule, is with DNZ – waiting- for it to come back.  
- Let’s do garlands – Cherie has flowers 
- Robyn doing catering 
- Rider spectator food 
- Soo Wells is going to do announcing and maybe Gill 
- BBQ / Wine and Cheese  
- Silent Auction 
- We will fund silent auction 
- Or a raffle – should we have it on Equestrian Entries. 
- If not enough stuff donated we can turn it into a raffle 
- Look at how the forms are filled in 
- Rugs and ribbons are main things to organise. 
- What about class ribbons – we want big fat ribbons and rosettes as it is a special 

occasion.  
 

Timelines for events 
- Holly thinks for big events 3 weeks minimum before is needed prior to large 

events 
- Local events - require two weeks 
- Need to put the schedule is up early enough and on EE early.  
- Maybe need 2 months in advance with schedule. 
- Issue though with two competitions being open in EE, is that it muddles both sets 

of entries. 
- What is the protocol for changing the judges? 

o It effects the boards and writers 
- Judges need to be organised at the latest the Wednesday before a Saturday 

competition so the boards can be done. Thursday for a Sunday Comp. 
 
Winnie Para Rider 
- Young para rider, she is not 12 yet and requires a support person. 
- We will make her a special test and Effie can judge it. Only at small days for now. 

Need to check with DNZ about health and safety side of it. 
- Maybe do 0A and 0B 
- Give her a ribbon too 

 
Website 
 
Back to Back tests 
Unregistered classes to do this to give it a trial 
Only at small days for those in ungraded (not CC or SI’s) 

 



Other 
Have the man come in who is a cleaner for $85 at the end of our big shows to do the 

 bathrooms. 
 
 

4. Finance report: - As attached 
Moved, Charmaine, Gill Seconded.  
 

5. Sponsorship –  A good number of level sponsors for champs and south islands have 
been confirmed  - no naming rights sponsor for champs as yet.   

 
6. Riders Rep report – nil to report 

 
7. NEC Report 

Looking at upgrading arena 1 and 2 through Canterbury Dressage rather than 
NEC/ESNZ. We would apply on behalf of NEC in order to gain funding to be spent on 
the grounds. Any applications must be done through the correct processes and 
channels otherwise we will not be involved. Also looking at the judges boxes as well; 
they are need re-vamping.  Arena on the McMillan arenas (what we used to call 3,4 
and 5) still need painting. 

 
 

8. Office and Entries Secretary reports – Nil Report 
 

9. Judges Report 
AJO report 
 
A busy time for our judges with many events to be covered within the larger Canterbury 
area. 
 
We have several judges in the process of upgrading and are delighted to welcome Jane 
Jackson onto the Canterbury Area Judges Team as a List 5. 
Anne Moore, Karen Daniel and Anna Grant flew to Hamilton and attended the 2 
day  DNZ Judge clinic last week, with Anne and Karen both writing for the two Grand Prix 
WEG qualifying competitions and Anna with a fill in writer at the last minute for the 
shadow-judging. A fantastic learning experience for these committed judges. 
 
This was at considerable personal expense, and I know they were all very grateful for the 
financial assistance from the Canterbury Judges Fund. 
 
A SI Judges clinic will be held at the WDC on 1 December and Anna is co-ordinating this - 
Canterbury will provide complimentary tea and coffee throughout the clinic for the 
judges - everything else will be at the individual judges expense. 
 
For those of you that don't know, we have a reciprocal competition with the ChCh A&P 
Show, where points from our November day are combined with the A&P dressage 
classes at Levels 1,2,and 3 only, with the overall prize-giving at the end of the 



competition at the A&P show.  This is on Wednesday of show week - pony classes and 
YDH classes are included and it would be great to see some support there. 
Regards 
Linda 

 
 
 
Meeting closed – 8.40 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


